Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 3rd Quarterly Meeting held on September 15, 2022, 2022 at Koziczkowski Park Shelter
Meeting called to order at 6:40 pm.

Board of Commissioners present:  Krista Olson, Mike Phillips, Joe Senn, Marv Van Kekerix

Minutes of the 1st Quarterly meeting:  Mike Phillips moved that the minutes from the March 10, 2022 meeting be approved.  The motion was seconded by Joe Senn and approved by all of the lake district members present.
Nomination and vote for Treasurer replacement:  Carl Rassmussen was approved as Treasurer by all of the lake district members present.  Krista Olson thanked Marv Van Kekerix for his past service as Treasurer.

Q2-3Quarterly Financial update:  Carl Rassmussen presented the June 30, 2022 financial statements.  It was noted that we still have not received a bill from the city for the dam levelers and that the costs for chemical treatments will be incurred in October.  After some discussion by the members present, Mike Phillips moved that the financial statements be accepted.  The motion was seconded by Henry Shaw and approved by all of the lake district members present.

Dredging project update: Krista provided an update of the dredging project. Approximately 45% of the dredging is complete.  Michels is pulling the dredging unit out for repairs and season end next week.  Earth Inc will be hauling out sand over winter to empty out the full sediment trap, and dredging will start again summer 2023 after spawning is over.
Harvesting update:  There was discussion of staffing needs and issues, the need for drivers for the garbage truck, GPS equipment.  Krista Olson suggested there needs to be a person to act as point of contact for the harvester drivers for when they have breakdowns.  This person would need to be available during the day and have a boat capable of towing the harvester to the landing.
City equipment update:  The city is waiting for a determination from the insurance company on a claim for the harvester that overturned last month.  The city owns the harvesters and has continued to maintain them under a maintenance agreement that expired in 2004.  Mike Phillips suggested that a small committee be formed to draft a maintenance agreement to be presented to the city.  The committee will be comprised of Mike Phillips, Carl Rassmussen, and Steve Gonski.  
Budget 2023 planning:  There was discussion about the fact that there are several unknowns impacting the next year’s budget, most notably about the harvesters.  It is possible a budget amendment will be needed later in the year when it is known whether the harvester can be repaired or must be replaced and what the costs to the District would be.
Commissioner positions up for election:  Commissioner positions up for election at the annual meeting will be Mike Phillips’ and the Treasurer.

Annual meeting:  the annual meeting will be held October 20, 2022 at 6:00 pm at Ben Franklin Jr. High library. The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 pm. 
